[image: image1.jpg]%S HARRIERS



Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 4th February 2014

	Present :     Paul Stephens, Emma O’Looney, Paul Sugden, Amanda Newham, Chris Oxlade, 
                    Neil Chapman

	Apologies: Henry Heavisides, Helen Horton, Paul Wood, Shirley Wood, Val Kerr, Ben                                    Joynson, Matthew Rutter

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting 4th February 2014 Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising  
i. Paul Stephens has booked the Ilkley Moor Vaults for Friday 23rd January 2015.  They can only cater for 100 people but the committee thought that this would be enough.  Emma O’Looney to ask Jacqui Weston if she would like to organise. 
	 EOL

	3

	Running the Club

i.       Harrier of the Month. Nominations as follows:
· Val Kerr - relay team organisation for volunteer of the month.
· Clare smith and Neil chapman -  organisation of the Harrogate District race

· Lawrence Basham -  Ilkley trail race

· Sally Morley - won the overall John Carr series and ran a PB at every race in the series. 

· Charlotte Smithson - 7min PB at Sunderland 10k and a 14min PB at Leeds Half

· Kate Archer - Fairfield Horseshoe result - 4th lady

· Neil Smith and Claire Smith - LDWA 100 miler
· Martin Archer – Ilkley Trail Race

· Tom Adams - 6th in inter counties and new record in Ilkley trail race
· Nicky Green, Edinburgh marathon
· Stephen Coy - John Carr results
· Caz Farrow - result at the Ripon 10m - 1st F40.

Winners  – 
Claire Smith


Neil Smith
ii Officer and Captains Reports
Committee thought that these should not just be lists of results.  Will be discussed at a later meeting.
iii. Harriers Races
· Addingham Gala is being organised by Dan Wilkinson.
· Badgerstone relays are on 18th June and being organised by Mark Mon-Williams and Alison Weston

· Yorkshire Vets Relays are on 21st June.  Paul Stephens to ask on forum for volunteer to organise a team.

· Washburn Valley Relays – Amanda Newham agreed to co-ordinate teams.
iv. Membership
Emma O’Looney suggested several changes to the way we charge for membership.  She will circulate the proposed changes to the committee for the next meeting.
v. Website
Waiting for Paul Wood to produce a brief
vi. Newsletter
Peter Lewis has volunteered to take over this
4. Developing the Club
i Ilkley Park Run

As agreed at the last meeting, Ilkley Harriers will not contribute money to this but will generally support.  Jane Bryant to speak to Miranda Phillips

ii Constitution

Paul Stephens has circulated several different constitutions to the committee and likes the Casc (Community Amateur Sports Clubs) one as we need to make sure whichever we adopt is future proof.  Chris Oxlade volunteered to assist.
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	5.
	AOB

Coaching Courses – Committee where happy to fund coaching courses as long as the people doing them realise they have to put something back into the club.

Paul Stephens to speak to Jane Bryant

League

It was agreed that the Harrogate Race League Race at Dragons on 19th of June will be a league race and as there is no St Ives Trail Race this year Stirton Fell Race will replace it.  Neil will look at the race calendar for September and look for a suitable date to put in a Park Run.
Summer Social

Committee authorised the spend for the summer social.  Most of this will come out the Beginners Group Money.

Date of next meeting – Tuesday 8th July 2014
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Junior Report

This is just a quick overview of the last 4 months - if you want more specific details see JIH web site. 
This is the busiest time of year for the junior section and there has been so much going on. 
February: Ashlands XC -  organised by Amanda Fox and Jane Bryant, National XC Champs - we hired a mini bus to Nottingham and 14 juniors competed. PECO XC at Danefield; 4 day Sports Leaders course over half term at ILT&SC led by Richard Taylor. 
March: All Saints XC - organised by Rachel Websdale and Gaenor Coy, IM Fell race - thank you to Paul for stepping in to organise the day at very short notice; Nell Bank XC Relays and presentation of awards to conclude the Wharfedale Primary Schoools League; Over 150 juniors gained Sportshall Athletics Awards at the end of March; PECO XC at Northcliffe - thanks to Steve and Gaenor Coy for supporting the juniors at these league events throughout the season; 6 juniors compete at the Regional SHA finals. 
April: First 'Junior Presentation evening' - thank you to George & Julie Elmes, Sue Williamson, Jacqui Weston, Dave & Eileen Woodhead and Paul who helped organise the evening and make it a great success; 4 juniors represented West Yorkshire at the National Sportshall Athletics Finals in Manchester; Track & Field season starts and we have juniors competing in the WY League; Bunny Runs, Pendle & Rivington English Championship fell races - all well attended by juniors and exceptional dedication by George Elmes supporting every junior. 
May: WY T&F League and York Summer League meet (12 juniors attend); 3 juniors selected to represent Yorkshire in the inter-counties fell Championships (Lucy Haines, Jemima Elgood (res) and Lucy Williamson); Large numbers of juniors at the Jack Bloor races; Ilkley Trail race - Thanks to Rachel & Bryan Websdale for organising the junior races again this year; Coiners English Fell Champs (16 juniors attend and Ilkley are currently fifth team which is excellent); 3 attend Yorkshire T&F Champs - Zoe Judkowski (U17) is silver medallist in the triple jump; West Nab English Fell Champs race (no results yet). 

We are now coaching outdoors until the end of June - after which time we take a break until September.
